
 

 

December 1, 2023 

SENT VIA EMAIL 

 

Re: Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP) proposal to 
expand the use of the permit-by-rule 
 
Please be advised that during the regular Council meeting of Monday, November 27, 
2023, Council of Loyalist Township passed the following resolution: 
 
Resolution 2023.21.17 
Moved by Deputy Mayor Townend 
Seconded by Councillor Proderick 
That Council receive and support Prince Edward County’s resolution dated November 
14, 2023 urging the Province to stop the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and 
Parks (MECP) proposal to expand the use of the permit-by-rule to waste management 
systems, stormwater management systems, and certain water taking activities. 
Motion carried. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Anne Kantharajah 
Township Clerk  
akantharajah@loyalist.ca 
613-386-7351 Ext. 121 
 
Att: Prince Edward County resolution, November 14, 2023 
 
cc: Mayor Jim Hegadorn, Deputy Mayor Townend, Councillor Proderick, Rebecca Murphy, CAO  
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November 17, 2023 

Please be advised that during the regular Council meeting of November 14, 2023 the 
following motion regarding support for the Province to stop the Ministry of the 
Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP) proposal to expand the use of the 
permit-by-rule to waste management systems, storm water management systems, and 
certain water taking activities was carried: 

RESOLUTION NO. 2023-569 

DATE:        November 14, 2023 

MOVED BY:  Councillor Maynard 

SECONDED BY:  Councillor Roberts 

WHEREAS the Municipality, in support of the Quinte Conservation Authority, 
actively supports the Source Water Protection Program, as part of local efforts to 
implement the Clean Water Act, 2006 and its regulations to protect local municipal 
drinking water sources; 

AND WHEREAS the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP) 
is proposing to expand the use of the permit-by-rule to waste management systems, 
stormwater management systems, and certain water taking activities; 

AND WHEREAS In 2018, Bill 68, the Open for Business Act was passed, whereby it 
legislated that less complex activities that pose low-risk to the environment should 
not be required to go through the approval process and instead, should self-register 
on the Environmental Activity and Sector Registry (EASR); 

AND WHEREAS Quinte Conservation Authority has outlined in their October 24, 
2023 report to their Board, that the activities proposed to move to the EASR may 
pose too much risk to drinking water, and can pose threats to human health and the 
environment; 

AND WHEREAS Quinte Conservation Authority noted the source water protection 
concern generally lies in the fact the Ministry will no longer undertake an up-front 
detailed review of applications related to the specified activities, thereby potentially 
weakening regulatory oversight; 

AND WHEREAS the specified activities, which have the potential to cause 
significant adverse impacts to the natural environment and human health will no 
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longer be subject to public and site-specific scrutiny prior to commencing operation 
in Ontario; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Corporation of Prince 
Edward County supports the concerns outlined by Quinte Conservation Authority 
and urges the Provincial government to stop the Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks (MECP) proposal to expand the use of the permit-by-rule to 
waste management systems, stormwater management systems, and certain water 
taking activities; and 

THAT this resolution be sent to Premier Doug Ford, Todd Smith, Bay of Quinte 
M.P.P. and Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks; 
and 

THAT this resolution be shared with all 444 municipalities in Ontario, The Federation 
of Canadian Municipalities (FCM), The Association of Municipalities Ontario (AMO), 
The Eastern Ontario Wardens’ Caucus (EOWC) and all Ontario Conservation 
Authorities. 

CARRIED 

 
Yours truly, 

 

Catalina Blumenberg, CLERK 

cc: Mayor Steve Ferguson, Councillor Roberts, Councillor Maynard and Marcia Wallace, 
CAO 
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